
DIPC Board Meeting 
May 6, 2024 

Lawn and Racquet Center 
 
 
Meeting called to order at 12:01pm by Aaron 
 
Meeting Attendees: Aaron Henderson, Betty Johnson, Karen Mocciae, Danielle Trout, Doyle 
Herman, Emily Mahoney, Niki Davidson and Charlie Berger. 
 
Approval of April and Interim Meeting minutes as well as today’s meeting agenda. 
 
Aaron: A thank you to Usman for taking a leadership roll for so many years with the DIPC. 
Discussion of a gift and a get together in the lawn and racket center on Monday 13th at 6pm. 
Dessert and champagne toast. Need to email out announcement for gathering.   
We agreed to a reception and gifts for Usman.  
 
Doyle’s Financial report: $3611.94 in account. Next month we will call Doyle to join meeting. Sara 
will keep all new member money until Doyle returns in September.  
 
Emily/Daniel Social Report: 7 couples- for DIPC pool party on May 16th. Betty will work with Sara 
to use North Star app for the next event. We need to talk up the events when we are on the 
courts. Please collect empty bourbon bottles for Emily.  
 
Sept 27th Welcome back party 
 
Wind Sock – thank you to Warren, Sara and John.  
 
Charlie/Warren- Discussion of adding more hooks for the pavilion to hang bags.  
 
Betty: 
 
For the DIPC membership, numbers have not changed:  
 
  
DIPC Members  
Family        102 
Single         32 
Total           134 
 
 
Direct new players to the DIPC website link for new group play. 
www.datawpickleball.com/programs  
Also sheets of these groups are in the Lawn and Racket Center.  
Dateline Pickleball Newsletter – Let’s have Usman featured in quarterly email 
 
 
Old Business: 
Need to put out email with reminder to take the battery from the blower and charge it after use. 
As well as return the remote control from the ball machine to the office after use. We discussed 
Warren putting a sign in the shed.  
 



Team Formation- Aaron is drafting League Formation email and once sent out there will be a 2 
week comment period and more discussion after that time.  
 
Beginner’s Night hosted by DIPC will occur sometime in June. Need to talk about the benefits of 
joining DIPC at these events. Warren will continue to do 101 and 102 classes through DIC  
Week of June 10th. 
 
New Business: 
 
Vaptr: Charlie, Karen and Warren are working this week on proposal to go through the proper 
channels to get approval. 
 
Water Fountain leaking needs to have drain for excess water. Warren will handle 
 
New Fan was purchased for under the pavilion and needs to be returned to the shed after use.  
 
Dataw Pickleball Tournament next weekend and sign ups are in the office.  
 
Dress Code: Let’s inform any guests of the dress code especially skirts to be worn with leggings. 
 
Next DIPC board meeting will be June 3, 2024 at 12:00. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:02 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


